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Donor generosity from near and far allows for revitalizing
public space, new acquisitions and staff recognition/development

Campaign Iowa State: With Pride and Purpose,
an $800 million fundraising effort, began on
July 1, 2003, as a University-wide endeavor
under the leadership of President Gregory
Geoffroy and the Iowa State University
Foundation. At the conclusion of the

campaign, the Library Fund received more

gifts than any other academic unit on
campus. This represents giving of over $6.3

million, with an average donation of around
$300. Pledges and bequests came from near
and far, all fifty states and the District of
Columbia and from around the world from
Australia, Botswana, England, Indonesia,
Poland and the Virgin Islands, among others.

The Library is one of the most visible and
used buildings on campus. Over the past four
years the usage of Parks Library has increased
by 50 percent. No doubt, the library is a place
where students come to work together or by
themselves to use high-tech multi-media tools
or unique archival collections. Funds raised
supported many renovation projects in Parks
Library including the innovative Learning
Connections Center with its highly used
multi-media tools and classroom, the beautiful
transformation of the Special Collections
Reading Room, rededicating space to create
the Bookends Reading Room to align with

the Bookends Café and our lowa newspaper
collection, and the merging of four public
desks to create the Media Center.

The acquisition of materials for the academic
and research needs of lowa State as a whole is
a high priority. Donors have responded to our
wish lists to purchase a vast array of subjects
including sports injury management, teaching
science fiction, architecture, economics, cyber

warfare and cyber terrorism and modernism,
as well as children’s literature. Of growing
importance is the need to purchase electronic
journal backfiles to provide seamless access to
our current journal collection that is available
almost 90 percent electronic only.

While donors have responded to the need

for building expertise and recognition of

our staff and student workers, they have

also supported graduate education. The
preservation department established an annual
10-week, paid, graduate paper conservation
internship. Five interns have been brought

to Iowa State (from Texas to Austria) with the
latest being Martha Lincoln, a conservation
student at the Camberwell College of Arts,
London. Martha was hired this year to work
on the conservation treatment of fragile older
drawings including blueprints, linen drawings
and sepia drawings. This work remained after
the completion of the salvage of thousands of
architectural drawings damaged in the August
2010 flood. Lincoln completed her internship
in July.

In conclusion, students, faculty and staff
come to the library for a variety of reasons —
through the physical doors and our electronic
Library. Whether here to study, conduct
research, or discuss the topic of the day, we
strive to provide the tools and physical spaces
necessary to benefit everyone. As one of

the top research libraries in the nation, your
continued financial support plays a critical
role in our day-to-day operation.

You are vital to our efforts to make the lowa
State University Library a place to Connect,
Explore, and Discover.





